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Students Experience the Wonders 
of Washington, D.C.

By Jasmine Velazquez
Over 600 eighth­grade students from 

El Monte City School District 
(EMCSD) traveled to Washington, 
D.C. for a five­day study trip at no cost 
to students or families. This experience 
was both instructive and 
transformational, with the goal of 
enhancing their comprehension of 
American History and giving students 
real­world experiences to complement 
their learning. The trip provided a new 
perspective on their education as they 
created memories with their peers.

“What I like about this trip is I get to 
visit the real locations that I’ve studied 
my whole childhood,” said Wright 8th 
Grader Kevin V. “It is amazing to 
actually experience [D.C.] firsthand 
and all in all, it’s beautiful.”

Students boarded their early morning 
flight from LAX with excitement and 
nerves; this was the first time many 
had traveled this distance. Their 
schedule was packed with stops at 
famous sites and museums including 
the National Archives, the National 
Museum of African American History 
and Culture, the National Air and 

Space Museum, the Holocaust 
Museum, the Martin Luther King Jr. 
Memorial, and the U.S. Capitol 
building to name a few. 

“The museums were really important 
to me because back at home we don't 
really have museums based on our 
history and it's really cool to see items 
we talked about in class in real life,” 
says Rio Hondo student Katelyn N. 

Fellow Rio Hondo student Matthew 
W. added, “Seeing the Declaration of 
Independence in textbooks or 
computers is one thing, but being 
able to actually be there is 
astounding.” 

The trip also offered students the 
chance to grow as individuals. “I 
think being in the hotel with our
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Fear for Breakfast, a nonprofit 
organization led by formerly 
incarcerated individuals and 
dedicated advocates, is proud to 
announce the grand opening of its 
new office location in El Monte 
(3380 Flair Dr #233 L). The 
expansion marks a significant 
milestone in the organization’s 
commitment to providing innovative 
reentry services and empowering 
individuals to successfully reintegrate 
into their communities.

Strategically located in Los 
Angeles County, the new office 
reflects Fear for Breakfast’s 
commitment to justice­involved 
individuals through its in­prison and 
community­based programs. 
Equipped with updated facilities and 
resources, the new location will serve 
as a central hub for delivering critical 
services such as job training, mental 
health counseling, and mentorship 
programs – all led by the formerly 
incarcerated and working 
professionals in the field.

“We’re excited to unveil our new 
office location, which represents an 
important chapter in Fear for 
Breakfast's journey," said Tue Huynh, 
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Founder of Fear for Breakfast. "Having 
started only three years ago, we’re 
proud that our programs are helping 
formerly incarcerated individuals 
achieve stability, gain valuable career 
skills, and a healthy way of life.”

The grand opening celebration took 
place on Saturday, May 4 and featured 
a ribbon­cutting ceremony, guided 
tours of the new office space, 
testimonials from program participants, 
and opportunities to engage with staff 
and community partners.

Recently, Fear for Breakfast received 
a grant from California Community 
Foundation’s Trauma Prevention 
Partnerships. The project aims to 
enhance violence and trauma 
prevention initiatives in communities 
disproportionately impacted by the 
effects of COVID­19. Since the 
pandemic, these same communities 
have seen an escalation of violence.

“We thank Fear for Breakfast for 
sharing their vision with us,” said Dr. 
Adrienne Hillman, California 
Community Foundation Trauma 
Prevention Partnerships Program 
Officer who spoke at the ceremony. 
“Secondly, this is about intentionality. 
This is a very intentional program and 
needed in the community and we’re 
happy to back that. CCF is a 
foundation for the community and we 
look forward to helping individuals 
receive needed resources to assist with 
their healing. Thank you for 
challenging CCF to be better and 
continuing to advocate for reentry 
services.”
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Reentry Services Available 
with New Office in El Monte

Student Dance Teams Light 
Up the Stage at Semi-Finals

Mountain View School District’s 
Conga Kids Semi­Final Competition, 
held at Payne School was full of 
energy, excellent dancing and 
excitement as the 5th grade dance 
teams from Baker, Maxson,  
Miramonte, Monte Vista, Payne, 
Parkview and Twin Lakes schools 
competed to represent the District at 
the  Conga Kids Finals at LA Live.  

 As part of MVSD’s comprehensive 
Visual and Performing Arts program, 
Conga Kids provides all 5th graders  
with 18 weeks of dance lessons during 
the school year. 

Students not only learn a variety of 
dances, they also develop life skills 
including discipline, respect, self­
confidence, leadership, teamwork and 
cooperation, all while  having fun. The 
weekly 50­minute classes are taught by 
expert teaching artists who also 
integrate CASEL’s  social and 
emotional learning framework, helping 
students develop essential tools for a 
successful life.  

 Payne School’s auditorium was 
transformed into a celebratory dance 
hall with an electric vibe as the crowd  
cheered on the dancers. Displaying 
tremendous dance skills and stage 
presence, all the teams did a fantastic  

job and the judges had their work cut 
out for them as they judged the 
students performing the Merengue, 
Son  Cubano/Salsa, Authentic Jazz, 
Cumbia, and Hip­Hop.  

 “Seeing our students participate in 
programs that enhance their talent for 
art makes me very happy,” said  
Leticia McCorkle, Principal of Baker 
School. “The dedication and creative 
ability displayed by our students on  
stage was great."  

 With two rounds of dances 
completed, it was evident all of the 
dancers brought their best to the 
competition.  After the judges scores 
were tallied there was a tie and it 
came down to a dance off of all the 
team captains  performing the 
Merengue.  

 The Mountain View School 
District is proud of all the 5th grade 
dancers who participated in the 
Conga Kids  program and represented 
their schools and the District so well. 

 “On behalf of the Board of 
Education, we are proud of all of you. 
You all were amazing,” said Cindy 
Wu,  Board Member. 

The final scores were tallied and 
the winners were announced. Taking 
top honors was the Conga Kids  team 
from Parkview School, Twin Lakes’ 
team placed 2nd and Maxson’s team 
placed 3rd.   

“I had an amazing time tonight!” 
said Jelena Lujano a member of 
Parkview’s winning team. “I’m so 
excited  to go to LA Live and 
compete. It’s going to be so much 
fun.“  
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Students Secure Top 
Award at National 

Competition
VISTA students were recognized for 

their work in other categories on PSAs, 
including Script Originality and 
Creativity for "Heavens Gate" and Post 
Special Effects/Graphics for "Drunk 
Driving Animation."

“First and foremost, I am so grateful 
to be a part of VISTA. I have always 
had a passion for filmmaking and it was 
not until this competition that I realized 
I also had a love for scriptwriting,” 
Retana said. “My classmates and I 
collaborated on the concept for ‘Dose 
of Reality.’ We really wanted to make 
sure our video evoked a striking 
message and impacted others to keep 
safety in mind when driving.”  

The National Streets Are Safe for 
Everyone Competition, organized by 
the non­profit organization Streets Are 
For Everyone (SAFE), tasks high 
school teams with producing 
compelling PSAs that emphasize safe 
driving practices. SAFE is dedicated to 
enhancing the well­being of 
pedestrians, bicyclists, and drivers by 
striving to eliminate traffic­related 
fatalities. The competition was initiated 
by SAFE to harness the influence of 
student voices in promoting road safety 
awareness among their peers.

MVHS VISTA students were part of a 

Five Mountain View High School 
(MVHS) juniors in the Viking 
Informational Systems Technology 
Academy (VISTA) clinched three 
awards, including the top honor, for 
their compelling public service 
announcement (PSA) at the National 
Streets Are Safe for Everyone 
Competition on May 4.

VISTA’s award­winning PSA 
entitled “Dose of Reality” won not 
only the top spot in the Los Angeles 
County South region, but the entire 
National Streets Are Safe for 
Everyone competition. VISTA earned 
$1,250 to use for future projects, and 
juniors Lindsay Vargas, Sarahi 
Retana, Giselle Ortiz, Jaquelin 
Flores, and Mariela Cruz each 
received $250 for their contributions 
to the PSA.

group of 29 schools, over 360 students, 
112 individual Competition 
Registrations and 82 final PSA 
Submissions.

"The dedication and creativity shown 
by these young filmmakers are truly 
inspiring,” MVHS VISTA teacher John 
Mann said. “This is the third year we 
have participated in this competition 
and each year my students never cease 
to amaze me. I am extremely proud of 
them and all their hard work. They've 
demonstrated how youth­driven 
initiatives can drive meaningful change 
in our communities."

The students’ remarkable journey 

was further celebrated during a live 
interview on KCAL 9 Morning News 
on May 7, where they shared insights 
into their winning PSA and 
showcased their videos.

"The success of Mountain View’s 
VISTA students highlights the 
innovative spirit and commitment to 
community engagement that defines 
our District,” El Monte Union High 
School District Superintendent Dr. 
Edward Zuniga said. 
“Congratulations to each participant 
for their outstanding contributions 
and well­deserved recognition."














